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The Embassy of Peru in Chile presents its compliments to the
Honourable Interim Secretariat of the Preparatory Conference for the
Establishment of the Commission of the South Pacific Regional
Management Organization and has the honour fo refer to Note No. 1246
submitted by the Ministry of Foreign Affairs of the Republic of Chile on 30
' January 2012

In relation fo the reference in the Chilean Note to treaties between
Chile and Peru, the Government of Peru must emphasize that there are no
maritime delimitation treaties bet;veen both countries. In addition, the
Government of Peru highlights that the malter of the maritime delimitation
between Peru and Chile is a pending issue, which has been submitted to the
jurisdiction of the International Court of Justice that will decide in accordance

with international law.

The Embassy of Peru in Chile avails itself of the opportunity to renew
to the Honourable Interim Secretariat of the Preparatory Conference for the
Establishment of the Commission of the South Pacific Regional
Management Organization the assurances of its highest and most

distinguished consideration.

Santiago, 31 January 2012

To the Honourahle

Interim Secretariat of the

Preparatory Conference for the

Establishment of the Commission of the

South Pacific Regional Management Organization
Wellington.-



